DATE

The Honorable Fiona Ma

State Capitol, Room 3173

Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: AB 593 (Ma) - Support 

Dear Assemblymember Ma:

(Your organization) is pleased to support AB 593 (Ma), a bill which seeks to clarify Penal Code 1473.5 to include the domestic violence victims that were unintentionally denied their original writ of habeas corpus due to limited expert testimony evidence.

Under current law, Intimate Partner Battering and its Effects (IPB) is allowed to be introduced as evidence in cases where battered women are charged with crimes related to their experiences of being abused. In addition incarcerated victims of domestic violence who were convicted of crimes related to their experiences of being abused are able to submit a petition for a writ of habeas corpus challenging their original convictions.

These laws were intended to provide relief for all domestic violence victims who lacked expert testimony during their original trial proceedings; some battered women have been denied access to this relief because they did have limited expert testimony during their original trials, even though this testimony was deficient by today’s standards.

Additionally, due to the amount of time needed to investigate these 20+ year old cases, only 16 women have successfully petitioned for a writ and been released. By the time legal representation is found, investigations are conducted and habeas petitions are prepared, the current sunset clause in P.C. 1473.5 may preclude these women from seeking relief.

AB 593 captures the original intent of the legislature and rectifies the problem with current law by allowing victims of domestic violence whose expert testimony was limited during their trial court proceedings to file for a writ of habeas corpus.

AB 593 also gives victims more time to receive legal representation by deleting the sunset date currently in statute.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at (Your phone #) if you or your staff have any questions regarding this letter or our organization’s commitment to supporting AB 593.

Thank you for your leadership in this matter.

Sincerely,

(Your name, organization, address, email)

